Olney Lions Club and Foundation
Minutes 4/28/2015
Present – Brian Bailey (KL), Bill Jones (sec), Larry Beebe ($$), Paul Hawkins, JC Miller, Steve Bready, Mike Fekete, Mike Patterson, Fred Silver

The minutes were corrected. JC moved they be accepted, the motion was seconded and passed.

Treasurer Lion Larry reported that he had received the reimbursement  from the Capital Hill club has been received.  All checks, worth about $9,500, except for the ones for scholarships, have been issued. He will mail out the dues notice to OLC members on 5/11.  

Lion Steve Bready presented the financial results of the Pancake Sausage Breakfast. The OLC netted $2375, up over $700 from last year. An excellent result, especially considering the bad weather on the day.

Five OLC members participated in the Arbor Day event at Brooke Grove Elementary School. Our club donated the trees for the event at the cost of $150. 

The members present agreed that the delegates to the District Convention should listen to both candidates for the 2nd Vice Governor position and vote their choice, the club will have no recommendation.

There did not seem to be a good solution to the insurance issues for the proposed rebuilding project if it is done under the auspices of the OLC. Mike Fekete will try to find a contractor (possibly Lion Rafie) to be responsible for the work. We agreed that the OLC would contribute up to $500 for the effort. The desired tasks would be prioritized and as many as could be funded would be done. KL Brian will look into insurance in place for the board to see if and how we are covered.

KL Brian inquired about OLC assistance with Olney Days. The best project seems to be running the Frisbee toss on Saturday Night (May 16th) from 4 to 8:30. He will send out email asking for volunteers. 

We will again be selling tickets and food for the National Night Out on August 4th. Lion Fred thought we should also have an OLC table which we should be able to get for free given our assistance selling tickets. He will look at the staffing required to handle all 3 project.

Relay for Life is June 13th, not sure what OLC participation will be.

KL Brian presented some alternatives for an OLC logo. The consensus was for the one with just words, no graphics. Mike Fekete moved to accept that alternative. The motion was seconded and passed. Once Brian gets the logo, he will send the graphic to Lion Bill to keep and post on the web site. 

JC moved that the meeting be adjourned. The motion was seconded and passed.
